
               GOVERNMENT OF PUNJAB 
                    DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT  

           (HOUSING BRANCH II) 
 

Notification 
 

The 18
th
  June, 2009 

 

 

No. 17/17/01-5HG2/1638 Whereas the Government of Punjab, Department of Housing and 
Urban Development had notified the rates for the External Development Charges (EDC), 
conversion charges and license/permission fee for setting up of Industries in the State of Punjab 
vide nofication No. 17/17/01/5HG2/327 dated 11

th
 January 2008. 

 
Now, in view of the global meltdown, recession and financial crunch in the economy and in order 
to give boost to industrial growth and to generate more employment, the Governor of Punjab is 
pleased to order that, in partial modification of earlier notification referred above, there shall be 
no charges for change of land use (CLU) on industries in the State of Punjab. 
 

 

Dated, Chandigarh            Arun Goel, IAS 

the 18
th
  June, 2009               Secretary to Govt. of Punjab 

            Deptt. Of Housing and Urban Dev. 

Endst. No. 17/17/01-5HG2-1639                      Dated: 18-06-2009 
 
A copy with a spare copy is forwarded to the Controller Printing and Stationery Department, 
Punjab, Chandigarh with a request to publish this noficiation in the Punjab Government 
(Extraordinary) Gazette and send 200 copies of the same. 
 

 

Joint Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


